

# arch nfo

### arch\_weekly note

Wow. It is really quiet around here this week. Sorry this archinfo is a day late. I was at the charity golf tournament yesterday in support of Cyrus Shubert put on by the Riley County Police Department. Please hold Lisa, Sam and Cyrus in your thoughts and prayers as this is a very difficult time for them.

Before commencement on Saturday, I was in Atlanta for the AIA Convention. There was a well-attended reception Thursday night and I caught up with old friends and alumni I had not seen for years. It always remains a pleasure to see our graduates thriving in the great big world. I also attended a reception for Steven Ehrlich's Firm of the Year Award at the High Museum. Let's just say the big fish were there and what a thrill to know that K-State is swimming in the same pond.

Congratulations to our 2015 graduates and best wishes as you begin this new chapter in your lives.

Anyway, it has been a great year so enjoy the summer and I'll see everyone this fall.

Matthew Knox AIA
Professor and Department Head

### arch\_move out + keys

#### **STUDENTS**

All students should be moved out of studio (except fourth year summer studio students). If you have left anything behind it runs the chance of being disposed of.

If you did not return your studio key, a hold will be placed on your KSIS account and *you* will not be able to add a class or receive your diploma. You can mail your key to Megan LaBarge in Seaton 211, Manhattan, KS 66506 and she will remove the hold. If you lost your key, you may mail in a check made payable to the Architecture Department to Megan LaBarge in Seaton 211, Manhattan, KS 66506 for \$10.00 and she will remove the hold. Fourth year summer studio students are exempt from the key return deadline.

#### **FACULTY**

<u>Please find an updated moving details document here.</u>

\*Updates include where to take old/inoperable technology and other topics discussed via email

# arch\_department announcements

Third through fifth year studio preferencing will take place over the summer via email. Studio descriptions will be sent out and posted online on Monday, August 3rd along with studio preferencing forms. Completed forms will be due via email on Friday, August 14th at noon. Studio rosters will be posted on Friday, August 21st. Classes will begin on August 28th. More details will be provided closer to these dates.

The department will be sending out an email soon to fourth and fifth year students regarding GTA positions. Please keep in mind that the number of positions are very limited.

Final APR decision letters will be sent to incoming second year students by June 1.

# arch\_upcoming events

JUNE

1 Summer studio begins

Department of Architecture, K-State 211 Seaton Hall, Manhattan, KS | 785.532.5953 architecture@ksu.edu http://apdesign.k-state.edu/arch/

